## Regular Meeting July 14, 1998

The Regular Meeting of the Birch Run Township Board was called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Harold Johnson. Also present for the board were Sheila DiBerardino, Clerk; Cheryl Hadsall, John Jankowski, Edward Magnus and David Stewart, Trustees. Nancy Henige, Treasurer, was absent. Three (3) people were in the audience.

Motion by Magnus, supported by Hadsall to approve the minutes of the June 9, 1998 Regular Meeting. Motion carried 6 - 0.

Motion by Hadsall, supported by Jankowski to approve the payment of invoices totaling \$51,879.47. Motion carried 5 - 0. DiBerardino abstained.

Motion by Magnus, supported by Hadsall to approve an estimated \$5,000 for replacing structure over Zehnder Drain on Lange Road. Motion carried 6 - 0.

Motion by Magnus, supported by Jankowski to approve the application for a dance permit for the Moose Lodge at 12326 Gera Road. Motion carried 6 - 0.

Motion by Jankowski, supported by Magnus to approve a 60 day extension for plat approval for Rausch Commercial Park. Motion carried 6 - 0.

Supervisor Johnson reported he has requested information from the Village of Birch Run concerning complete costs to the Township for DPW services.

The Clerk reported on correspondence received from Village Manager Robert Belleman stating previous year's invoices paid by the Township for the planning process based on the agreed to 50/50 split with the Village, are being reinvoiced by the Village based on who benefitted from the service.

Motion by Hadsall, supported by Jankowski to adjourn at 7:27 pm. Motion carried 5 - 1.

YES: Johnson, DiBerardino, Hadsall, Jankowski, Stewart

NO: Magnus

Sheila DiBerardino Birch Run Township Clerk